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ñItôs never too late to be what you might have been.ò                           

George Eliot  

The above quote was given to me dur-

ing a recent visit to the VA. Although it 
is only a single sentence, much mean-

ing can be derived from it.  

Have you accomplished all that you set 
to do in life? If you have, let me be the 
first to congratulate you. At the same 

time, I would like to ask you one follow -
up question. What are you going to do 

with the rest of your life?  

Personally, I am one who fell far short 
of many of the goals and objectives 
that I set for myself. Does that concern 

me? It sure does, but it also means that 
as long as am breathing I still have an 

opportunity to be what I thought I could 

be.  

Maybe it is time for this old vet to start 

thinking about my legacy. How do I 
want to be remembered? What unfin-

ished business can I still accomplish?  

Over the last few years I think I spent 

too much time focusing on daily prob-
lems. I neglected or deferred important 

long - term aspirations. So today I de-
cided to make a late New Year resolu-
tion to refocus on my long - term goals. 

And furthermore, I decided to attack 
not only the easy goals but also the 

most difficult and challenging objec-
tives. It is better to have tried and 
failed than not to have tried at all. I am 

feeling better already!  

Dick Ammon                                            

Newsletter Editor  
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Dan Neumann  

Chapter 522 Repre-
sentative for CFC 

Program at Bill 
Young VAMC  

A Creed  

To be so strong that nothing can disturb your         

peace of mind;  

to talk health, happiness and prosperity;  

to make your friend feel that there is                     

something in them;  

to look on the sunny side of everything;  

to think only of the best;  

to be just as enthusiastic about the success of          

others as you are about your own;  

to forget the mistakes of the past and profit by them;  

to wear a cheerful countenance and give a              

smile to everyone you meet;  

to be too large for worry, too noble for anger,            

too strong for fear, and too happy to                         

permit the presence of trouble.  

 

Christian D. Larson  
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February Monthly Meeting                                                                              

Monday, February 1st, 1900 hours                                                                                                               
12901 Gulf Boulevard, Madeira Beach, FL 33708                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

Veterans Lunch                                                                                                                                      
Sponsored by Chapter 522 and VFW                                                                                                       

Tuesday, February 2nd, 1200 hours VFW                                                                                                      
12901 Gulf Boulevard, Madeira Beach, FL 33708  

Florida State Council Meeting                                                                           

Orlando  Saturday, February 13                                                                   
0830 - 1700 hours  

 

Important Dates  
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Old is Good???  

I am a Seenager. (Senior teenager)  

I have everything that I wanted as a 
teenager, only 60 years later.  

I donôt have to go to school or work.  

I get an allowance every month.  

I have my own pad.  

I donôt have a curfew.  

I have a driverôs license and my own 
car.  

I have ID that gets me into bars and 
the whisky store.  

The people I hang around with are not scared of getting pregnant.  

And I donôt have acne.  

Life is Good!  

Also, you will feel much more intelligent after reading this.  

Scientists now believe that the brains of older people are slow because they 
know so much. Much like a computer struggles as the hard drive gets full, so 

too, do humans take longer to access information when their brains are full.  
People do not decline mentally with age, it just takes them longer to recall 

facts because they have more information in their brains.  

Researchers say this slowing down process is not the same as cognitive de-
cline. The human brain works slower in old age, said Dr. Michael Ramscar, 

but only because we have stored more information over time. The brains of 
older people do not get weak. On the contrary, they simply know more.  

I have more friends I should send this to, but right now I can't remember 
their names. So, if you should forward this to your friends, give my regards. 
They may be my friends, too.  

Ever Wondered about all of this?  

Perhaps no phenomenon contains so much destructive feeling as ñmoral indigna-

tion,ò which permits envy or hate to be acted out under the guise of virtue. 

Erich Fromm  
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January 6, 2016  

As part of the Affordable Care Act, anyone who has health 

insurance must report their coverage on their 2015 taxes or 

risk paying what is known as an "individual shared responsi-

bility payment" on their taxes.  

The Affordable Care Act requires all Americans to have 

qualifying health insurance for the full tax year.  

What is the IRS 1095 Form?  

Anyone who has insurance will receive an IRS Form 1095 

from their insurance provider. There are 3 different types of 

IRS 1095 forms:  

 1.  1095 -A -  For members who got their insurance through the Health Insurance Marketplace or 

Exchange  

 2.  1095 -B -  For retirees, annuitants, former spouses, and people enrolled in VA healthcare or 

Medicare.  

 3.  1095 -C -  For active duty members and their families who are covered by TRICARE and federal 

civilian employees.  

What Should I Do With the Form?  

If you have a form 1095 -B or 1095 -C that shows you and your dependents had health insurance for 

the entire year, simply check the appropriate box on Form 1040, 1040A or 1040EZ when you file your 

taxes, no other action is required. You don't need to file the form with your taxes.  

If you have a 1095 -A, a form titled "Health Insurance Marketplace Statement", you must enter the in-

formation on the IRS Form 8962 when you file your taxes. The 1095 -A is for people who bought their 

health insurance on the Health Insurance Marketplace or Exchange, and may have received a portion 

of their premium paid by the Federal Government. This form will reflect that, and depending on your 

income you may be entitled to a tax credit for the portion of your premium paid by the Federal Gov-

ernment.  

If you had any months that you or your dependents were not covered by insurance you may have to 

pay what is called the "individual shared responsibility payment" or penalty. Your 1095 -A, B, or C will 

reflect what months you didn't have health insurance coverage. You will need to file an IRS Form 8965 

to determine if you have a penalty, or may receive a waiver of the penalty. Waivers may be granted to 

some people such as: citizens living abroad, those claiming hardship, or residents of states which did 

not expand Medicaid coverage, among other things.  

What Happens if I Retire During the Year?  

You will receive a 1095 -C to cover your period of active duty, or civil service employment and a 1095 -B 

to cover those months as a retiree.  

How and When Will I Get My IRS 1095 Form?  

Army, Navy, Marine Corps, and Air Force members, retirees, and surviving spouses can get the form 

on the MyPay website with all of your other tax documents. For those who don't have a MyPay account, 

the form will be mailed. For Coast Guard members. retirees, and surviving spouses the forms will be 

available in Direct Access. For Veterans receiving VA health care, the forms will be mailed by the VA. In 

Health Insurance Coverage Must Be Reported On Taxes  
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 By Jonalee Echols from Bullard Texas  

 

1. Page yourself over the intercom. Don't disguise your voice.  

 

2. Find out where your boss shops and buy exactly the same outfits. Always wear them one day 

after your boss does. This is especially effective if your boss is the opposite gender.  

 

3. Put mosquito netting around your cubicle.  

 

4. Every time someone asks you to do something, ask if they want fries with that.  

 

5. Put your garbage can on your desk and label it "IN."  

 

6. When driving colleagues around, insist on keeping your car's windshield wipers                   

running during all weather conditions to keep 'em tuned up.  

 

7. Reply to everything someone says with, "That's what you think."  

 

8. Highlight irrelevant information in scientific papers, then cc them to your boss.  

 

9. Finish all your sentences with "in accordance with the prophecy."  

 

10. At lunchtime, sit in your parked car and point a hair dryer at passing                                    

cars to see if they slow down.  

 

11. Specify that your drive - thru order is "to go."  

 

12. Go to a poetry recital and ask why the poems don't rhyme.  

How To Keep A Healthy Level Of Insanity And Drive Other People Insane  

all cases you should receive the form not later than January 31, 2016. Some private companies have 

been granted a delay until February 29 to issue the form to employees.  

What if the Information is Wrong?  

Contact your finance office immediately, you can be issued a corrected document. DFAS reminds eve-

ryone to keep your information updated in DEERS. Add the Social Security numbers (SSN) for all fam-

ily members. This is how DFAS will report health insurance coverage to the IRS.  

Anger is a wind which blows out the lamp of the mind.  

Robert G. Ingersoll  
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Associated Press, January 12, 2016  

Court: 1st Amendment protects right to wear unearned medals  

A federal appeals court on Monday tossed out a veteran's conviction for wearing military 

medals he didn't earn, saying it was a form of free speech protected by the Constitution.  

A specially convened 11 - judge panel of the 9th U.S. Circuit Court of Appeals ruled that the 

First Amendment allows people to wear unearned military honors.  

Elven Joe Swisher of Idaho was convicted in 2007 of violating the Stolen Valor Act, which 

made it a misdemeanor to falsely claim military accomplishments. President George W. Bush 
signed it into law in 2006, but the U.S. Supreme Court struck it down in 2012 as a violation of 

free speech protections.  

Investigators looked into Swisher's military claims after he testified at the 2005 trial of a man 

charged with soliciting the murder of a federal judge. Swisher wore a Purple Heart on the wit-

ness stand.  

Swisher testified that David Roland Hinkson offered him $10,000 to kill the federal judge pre-

siding over Hinkson's tax -evasion case. Swisher said Hinkson was impressed after Swisher 

boasted that he killed "many men" during the Korean War.  

Prosecutors say Swisher enlisted in the Marine Corps a year after the Korean War ended but 
was never wounded in the line of duty. Swisher was honorably discharged in 1957, and dis-

charge documents indicate that he didn't receive any medals, according to the 9th Circuit rul-

ing.  

During his 2007 trial, prosecutors showed the jury a photograph of Swisher wearing several 

military medals and awards, including the Silver Star, Navy and Marine Corps Ribbon, Purple 

Heart, and the Navy and Marine Corps Commendation Medal with a Bronze "V."  

Swisher's attorney Joseph Horras of Boise, Idaho, couldn't immediately be reached for com-

ment Monday.  

After the Stolen Valor Act was struck down, Congress passed a new law making it a crime to 

profit financially by lying about military service. President Barack Obama signed it in 2013.  

After Swisher's conviction, Congress removed a provision making it illegal to wear unearned 

medals.  

'Stolen Valor' conviction overturned by federal appeals court  
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By Stephen Losey, January 4, 2016  

Air Force Secretary Deborah Lee James is "strongly encouraging" commanders to team up with veter-

ans service organizations to provide three -volley gun salutes ð often referred to as 21 -gun salutes ð 

at funerals for eligible veterans and retirees.  

Outrage has built online among some service members and veterans in recent weeks after Honolulu 

station KHON2 reported that the 15th Wing at Joint Base Pearl Harbor -Hickam in Hawaii had discontin-

ued 21 -gun salutes at veterans' funerals.  

In a Monday post on her official Facebook page, James said that she has asked her staff to better clar-

ify what kind of support is available for veterans' and retirees' funerals, and share that information 

with commanders across the service.  

"Understanding the tremendous demands on our Airmen, we're strongly encouraging commanders to 

provide a gun volley to those who are eligible and to partner with all the veteran's service organiza-

tions in their regions to support the family's wishes," James wrote in her post. "If units are unable to 

provide more than two [honor guard members to provide a gun volley], wing commanders must be 

informed prior to the ceremony."  

"We're stretched thin, but this is a priority," James concluded. "We will continue to honor all our veter-

ans and the sacrifices they have given for our Nation."  

The policy change itself is not new, despite the recent uproar. In 2013, the Air Force enacted a policy 

ð driven by the sequester's budget cuts ð allowing bases to cut funeral details for veterans and retir-

ees from seven airmen to two. Under the policy, funerals are still required to include the folding of an 

American flag and its presentation to the family of the deceased, and the sounding of "Taps." But the 

traditional volley of gunfire to salute the veteran is no longer required.  

But base commanders are still allowed to field the full seven -person team for veterans and retirees if 

the honor guard members are available. If not, commanders or veterans' families can contact mem-

bers from veterans service organizations, other retirees, or Reserve Officer Training Corps units, as 

long as they are willing to pay a statutory stipend.  

In response to a comment, James said: "I want to reassure you that the gun salute has not been re-

moved from funeral honors for our veterans. In fact we encourage commanders to provide more than 

the required two persons whenever possible to ensure a three -shot volley is done according to the 

wishes of the family."  

Ann Mills -Griffiths  

Chairman of the Board & CEO  

National League of POW/MIA Families  

5673 Columbia Pike, Suite 100  

Falls Church, VA 22041  

703 -465 -7432  

www.pow -miafamilies.org  

Air Force Secretary: 21 - gun salute at funerals 'is a priority'  

Men may be divided almost any way we please, but I have found the        

most useful distinction to be made between those who devote their          
lives to conjugating the verb ñto be,ò and those who spend their                

lives conjugating the verb ñto have.ò 

Sydney J. Harris  
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